[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image15.png]trwSIi‘i’cIub



[image: image16.png]


[image: image17.png]trwSIi‘i’cIub



[image: image18.png]



[image: image19.png]


[image: image20.png]


[image: image21.png]



                         [image: image15.png]
[image: image16.png]   



Upcoming Events

   April  & May

  April 10th:
TRW Ski Club Council Meeting



12:00pm, S-Park Café at TRW

  Apr. 21th: 
TRW Ski Club Wine Tasting

   Special
12:00 p.m. Wine Country in

    Event
Signal Hill  / Long Beach

  May 12 th:   
General Dinner Meeting 7:00P.M.

  

of  New TRWSC Club Officers a\



Ein Stein’s Restaurant & Brewery

  June 7-10:    Far West Ski Association 



Convention in Reno Nevada

Message from the President

Dear Ski Club Members,

         Ski season is in the last few weeks of the 2001, and we are all looking forward to the last few trips we signed up for.  A subject probably far from most members’ mind is next year. In this newsletter, I would like to take this opportunity to discuss a few issues plus the status of the club in some detail.

         The first item that is important for the club to know is that the current President, Vice-President Secretary and Treasurer are willing to run again for one more year as your club officers. We are still looking for other members to join one of our council positions in the TRWSC.  We need your 

help in organizing the other activities during the next year.

       We look forward to seeing a few new faces at all of our Council & General meetings.  This is a great chance to help shape what trips the club will be taking, and what activities the club will be doing in the future. The only requirement in our by-laws for becoming the president, vice-president, treasurer or secretary is that the member is an active member (i.e. TRW employee or Retiree).  If you know of someone who is interested but not currently a member, it’s easy enough to fill out an application and pay your membership dues.

        The current council members are looking for fresh new ideas and are concerned about the future of the club.  In general, we need your suggestions and support in becoming

more active and learning how to run the various ski trips and other events. You can have a lot of fun in being part of what makes this Club happen.  We believe that the club is providing its members a service they want.  The only way to 

continue is to have more of the club members step-up to the old ski club’s plate, and start going to bat for some other the other council positions in TRWSC.  Just call any of the officers in the club to become part of the TRWSC team. 

We are already working on next year ski season and we could use a few volunteers to make next years season a GREAT one. We have the LA Council’s Trip to Big White in Canada, in Europe we are looking at Austria to check out Lech,St. Anton and in Colorado a trip to either Telluride or Steamboat Springs.  Utah for our December Holiday break. There are several options available to the club and we will be telling you about them in the next NewsLetter.  So why don’t you come and help us find other new places and run one of the trips. 

         We will continue to have our general meetings on the odd months, May 12th is our next scheduled meeting, This will be a dinner meeting so you will need to RSVP to Tara Shepard (562) 430-5346 for your spot around the table at Ein Stiens Restaurant & Brewery. Bring your ideas and comments to this meeting, we plan to do some brainstorming. We think the sky is the limit in revamping the club.  Please contact one of the council or offices members if you are interested in becoming council members or one of the officers.

Sincerely,   Bob Shepard


Elections – Do you want to run for club Officer?
Call in your name on the answer phone: 310-814-SNOW 


Mammoth Weekends

The Slope Surfers Ski Club runs TRWSC’s mammoth weekends.  Trip size will be dependent on availability of space. Sign up early

4/6 - 4/8
$135 (2days) Member Price



$155 (2days) Non - Member Price

4/27 - 4/29
Club Appreciation Week End



Free Lunch & Discount Lift Tickets

$135 (2days) Member Price



$155 (2days) Non Member Price

*During these weekends, the ELSKE league will be holding races at Mammoth.  If you are interested in racing, please contact the club at (310) 814-SNOW for further details. 

Val d’ Isere Trip Happenings 

By Pam Brooks - Photo Album on TRWSC front page
Our trip to Val d’ Isere was a truly great time.  Several of us had a few doubts at the beginning, though, as to whether we were going to get off the ground. We met at LAX Friday afternoon, February 9th, for our overnight flight to Zurich.  All went well for checking in everyone’s bags, skis, etc, but the folks at Swissair had the nerve to tell Shep that he couldn’t travel with an expired passport!  Detail, details….  So off Shep went for a record breaking round trip from LAX to Long Beach, thru Friday afternoon 405 traffic, no less.  He astonished us all, as well as no doubt some untold number of commuters on the 405, by making it back to LAX, valid passport in hand, in plenty of time to catch our 3PM flight.  We didn’t ask him just HOW many traffic laws he broke in the process.

The good  news  was, Shep made the flight.  The bad news was Shep and Tara’s luggage (yup, including their skis, boots, etc) didn’t.  Oh well, who needs THAT stuff anyway??   When their bags finally did arrive on Monday at midnight, the somewhat astonished delivery driver wasn’t quite sure what to make of it. When the group of us, with some nominal amount of wine under our belts, came rushing out of the hotel to greet her with hugs and cheers as if she were some long lost relative.  Well, we ARE a friendly bunch!

Our flights from LAX to Zurich and on to Geneva were, fortunately, uneventful, although LOOONNNNG.  We enjoyed the beautiful scenery, although partially thru our eyelids, as our bus wound its way from Geneva up to Val d’ Isere.  (Hmmm…  I wonder if no sleep and a wee dram of wine could have been the cause as well??)  The one event that woke up everyone on the bus was the sight of a horse running freely on the motorway (as the French call it).  It was looking a bit dicey for the horse, but it managed to squeak between our bus and the guardrail and make its escape.

We finally arrived at our hotel in Val d’ Isere, only missing one additional bag.  Ray and Elizabeth had missed one of their bags in Zurich, but, not to worry, Swissair graciously offered to deliver it to them for the nominal sum of $160.  After considering this generous offer for about a millisecond, they wisely decided to go spend that $160 on some power shopping for replacement items, and live without their bag for the rest of the week.  Good plan!

Our hotel, the Mercure, was a perfect choice for our group.  It was a charming and comfortable hotel located just a few steps from the slopes.  Nothing like ski-in-ski-out to make the trip enjoyable!  Great choice, Shep!!  And all the staff there was terrific, treating us like kings (and queens!) for our entire week’s stay.

Sunday was our first day of skiing, and although we were tired by the end of the day, we all agreed that this is one of the best skiing areas anywhere.  An amazingly large area, with a terrific variety of slopes, and well served by an extensive lift system.  Since we don’t have them in the States, everyone enjoyed the funiculars.  Val d’ Isere has two of them, each running virtually the entire distance underground, and bored through solid rock, to whisk skiers from the base of the hill up to mid-mountain in speed and comfort.

Monday was a similarly fun day of skiing, at least for MOST of us.  On the last run of the day, Phil decided to go one-on-one with a mogul, and came out on the short end of that particular match.  The pain in his shoulder told him that the snow snakes had won this round, so Phil and Vic headed off to the clinic at the bottom of the hill.  Unfortunately, Phil’s shoulder was ruled “out for the season”.  He showed up back at the hotel with his shoulder held in place with duct tape and bailing wire, or maybe it was just one VERY fancy brace.  We were just glad that it wasn’t any worse than it was, but we were sorry that Phil couldn’t ski for the rest of the trip.  Vic was there for 100% moral support, skipping the skiing and keeping Phil company for the rest of the week.  We were glad that it wasn’t a total loss for Phil with his injury.  Although he had to go for treatments every day for the rest of the week, we grew suspicious when Phil came from those sessions with a big grin on his face.  It was Vic who spilled the beans and fessed up that the doctor that Phil was seeing was an attractive young Mademoiselle.  Sounded like the proverbial silver lining to us!

Based on Phil’s battle with the snow gods, a few of the group decided to take a ski lesson or two to improve the odds against the mountain.  Since it was a school holiday, most of the ski schools were booked, but Pam managed to find a renegade ski school called “Oxygen” (maybe named for their breathing too little of it!) where she scheduled a private lesson with “Jean Claude Hunk”.  She seemed just a little bit TOO excited about the great time she had on her ski lesson!  Leanne also scheduled a 3-day lesson with a group called the “French Ski School”.  While one might assume that the name referred to the location of the school, it turned out that it more appropriately referred to the primary, and more importantly, the ONLY language of the instructor.  Leanne found that sign language is probably NOT the optimum way to learn to ski.

Another thing we ALL took a lesson in was how to navigate European lift lines.  We Americans are used to at least some attempt at organization in our lift lines, but the Europeans prefer an “every man for himself” type approach.  Analogies such as molasses going thru a funnel, or cattle jamming into a chute come to mind.  Terry related an incident of having to use his ski poles “a la picador” to fend off some aggressive youngster intent on cutting him off at the pass.  It sounded like everyone around got a good laugh at the friendly jousting that took place in the lift line.

Speaking of challenges, Hiro decided that normal downhill skiing just wasn’t challenging enough, so he rented some REALLY short skis (also known as snow blades).  Not sure if he was trying to join Phil at the infirmary, or just a glutton for punishment, but the first part of his day brought new meaning to the term “down time”.  By the time we caught up with him, reckless abandon had replace caution (even Harry was having trouble keeping up with him!), and he was speeding down the hill with even some very minor degree of control!  Good job, Hiro!

With all that fun and high energy skiing that we did, we had to regain our strength by enjoying large quantities of food and drink.  The hotel was very accommodating on both counts, as our waistlines demonstrated by the end of the week.  We enjoyed a great selection of fresh baked breads every morning, and (my favorite) a whole table of desserts greeted us after dinner to finish off the day.  In between were a wide variety of fun and interesting dishes.  One of the most interesting meals was our special Valentine’s dinner, which Shep arranged for us, called Racolette.  Not sure of the spelling, but it is a well known regional dish that’s best explained by asking one of our trip members.  Very fun and different!

Eating did have its more unnerving side.  Everyone had wondered if the hotel would serve us beef for any of our meals, based on the assumed anxiety we might have regarding Mad Cow Disease.  Well, our suspense ended one night when we were served a tureen of beef,  but it wasn’t too bad.  The bad part came when Ralph launched into eating an EXTENSIVE dissertation on Mad Cow Disease. Including twisted protein molecules, poor unsuspecting sheep (no jokes, please), Crutsfeld Jakob Disease (another spelling challenge!), deteriorating brain matter and a myriad of other maladies besetting the poor victims of Mad Cow.  

Ralph reassured us that it usually takes many years for the disease to set in, so we went back to enjoying our beef.

The highlight of our evening events was the annual Hat Night, which coincided with Valentine’s Day this year.  We were resplendent with a truly amazing and varied array of hats and attire that night!  The evening began with a very fun cocktail party hosted by Shep and Tara.  We thoroughly enjoyed each other’s imaginative costuming, with additional adornment provided by Shep’s talented face painting.  Ralph treated the group to a showing of his new Valentines boxer shorts (and wearing not too much else!), complete with a fine assortment of hearts.  Shep decided to face paint Ralph’s knees, and at that point, we weren’t sure what ELSE might get painted.   Overall, we thought we were being fairly well behaved, including inviting in several unsuspecting hotel patrons who happened by. But eventually the noise and commotion prompted the staff to “suggest” that we might be “ready” for our dinner, so we headed off to the dining room, single file, parading through the hotel lobby and bar for all to see and appreciate.  Our dinner was a great time, and the culmination was our voting on best hat/costume for the evening.  Betty and Oscar’s costumes were the overwhelming favorites (Cupid clearly was involved there somewhere!), with Pam, Shep and Tara getting runner-up votes.  We also did the annual voting for next year’s trip, and the Three Valleys of France was the favorite choice of the group.  We all had a fantastic time on this year’s trip and are already looking forward to next year’s.  Hope you all can join us!!  

Thanks Pam for this report! 
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Photos Joanne Iwens & Ken Wong                                                           
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 The End



Want to get involved with the ski club?

This month, the ski club council will be accepting nominations for next year's ski club officers.  If you want to help set the direction of the club, now's the time to start thinking about running for the executive offices of President, Vice-president, Secretary, or Treasurer.  You must be a TRW employee or TRW retiree to run for the executive offices, but if you are not a TRW employee and still want to help plan the ski club's calendar.  You can join the ski club council by attending our monthly council meetings held on the second Tuesday of each month, in the S-Patio Café - Eastside patio when the Sun is shining, or inside on bad weather days.  

Newsletter Editor Wanted

We will soon be needing another editor for the TRW Ski Club Newsletter.  The only requirement is that you are proficient at using Microsoft Word.  As a newsletter editor, you will be involved as a council member.  If you are interested, please contact Bob Shepard 
at 310-814-6839 

TRW/SEA Ski Club


One Space Park, S/1156


Redondo Beach, CA  90278











	First Class  









































If you move or leave the company, make sure you call the club phone (310) 814-SNOW (7669), 


      or send a notice to Rich Downey, S/2050, One Space Park, Redondo Beach, CA 90278.





Voice Mail:  (310) 814-SNOW (7669)





Web:  http://www.therightwayskiclub.org





Ski Club Contacts





President	Bob Shepard      310-814-6938


Vice-President	Phil Weisgerber 310-921-9341


Secretary	Rich Downey     310-812-5517


Treasurer	Sam Scheirber   310-814-2866





Membership	Rich Downey   310- 812-5517


Newsletter 	Bob Shepard      310-814-6938


	HELP





Social Events	Tara Shepard     562-430-5346


Picnics	Phil Weisgerber 310-921-9341


Beach Party	Heinie & Doris   310-372-6813


Webmaster	Keith Leavitt      310-812-2222





Winter Trip Coordinators


Canada 	            Phil Wiesgerber 310-921-9341


                           LA Council trip Big White


Utah	 December break TBD


Colorado           Place TBD





Mammoth        Mike Madden  310-644-4482 


          	            Slope Surfers Hughes


International 


Europe	Bob Shepard   (310) 814-6938
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